Agenda
Child Poverty Council Meeting

Thursday, September 22, 2005

10:00 – 12:00 noon

Room 2D

State Legislative Office Building

Hartford, Connecticut

I.
Welcome and Introductions

II.
Review Statutory Charge

III.
Review Draft Progress Report

IV.
Next Steps

Draft 

Child Poverty Council Minutes

September 22, 2005

Attendees: Robert Genuario (Chair),  Marybeth Bonadies (OHCA),  Robert Brothers (CHRO), Elizabeth Brown (COC), Jane Ciarleglio (DHE), Patricia Downs (DECD), Anne Foley (OPM), Stacey Gerber (DCF), Senator Mary Ann Handley, Maria Houser (DOL), Mary Johnson (DOC), John McCarthy (DOL), John Mengacci (SPC), Representative Mary Muchinsky, Peter O’Meara (DMR), Catherine Sarault (State Republican Office), Representative Jack Thompson, Representative Christel Truglia, Faith VosWinkel (OCA), Patricia Wilson-Coker (DSS), Elaine Zimmerman (COC)

	Agenda Item
	Action 
	Comments

	Welcome and Introductions
	Chair Robert Genuario opened the meeting and welcomed new members to the council. Introductions were made by those in attendance.
	New Member: Catherine Sarault –State Republican Office 

Robert Brothers - representing CHRO

	Review of Statutory Charge
	Members were provided an update on the statutory charge:

Council submitted its Initial Child Poverty Plan to the legislature in January 2005.  

The next report is due on January 2006 and annually thereafter. The Council will submit a report to the legislative committees on implementation of the plan, progress made towards reducing child poverty, and the extent to which state action are in conformity with the plan.
Council is mandated to meet two times annually.
	


	Agenda Item
	Action 
	Comments

	Review Draft Report on Implementation of Plan
	Anne Foley gave an overview of the Draft Status Report on Implementation of the Child Poverty Council Plan.


	The Governor proposed and the Legislature enacted several of the council’s recommendations (refer to Implementation of Child Poverty Council’s Recommendations document). 

The Status Report will be revised to include Governor Rell’s recommendations to implement the Child Poverty Council Plan which were not enacted. 

Council will begin discussion of how to measure progress on the reduction of child poverty at the December meeting.  

Child Poverty Council should coordinate with the Early Childhood Cabinet and Head Start Collaborative on the Council’s recommendations relating to affordable child care and school readiness/early childhood education programs. 

	Next Meeting
	December 13, 2005 at 10:00 a.m.
	


